
Lily Cogdill

From: Racine Cooper < Ircoop0511@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 23, 2017 1:59 PM
To: Lily Cogdill
Subject: July 27th 2017 meeting with GCRW

Hello Lily. I hope you are having a pleasant day.
I hope this is the information you need to confirm the Lt. Governor's joining us on July 27th 2017.

Name of Event: Greenville County Republican Women's Club
Date/Time: July 27th 2017 12 noon until 1:00pm
Agenda: Club business during lunch then we will turn over the program to the
Lt.
Press:

Governor to speak
Will or will not be invited. We will leave that decision to the Lt. Gov. 
(Please advise me of his decision)

Attendance: 100+
Location: Poinsett Club

807 East Washington St 
Greenville SC

Let me know if the Lt. Gov. has a preference on stage, podium or if he is a walker 

I am the contact person but you may hear from our President.

Thanks for all your help.

Racine Cooper
GCRWC
2nd Vice President Program Chairman
2016-1017
lrcoop051 l@gmail.com
(864)449_6815
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